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Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 

Dear Ms. Gibson: 

On October 22, 2019, the following proposed Initiative Ordinance for the March 3, 2020, 
Election was received and referred to the Board of Supervisors’ Rules Committee: 

File No.  191054 

Hearing to consider the proposed Initiative Ordinance submitted by the 
Mayor to the voters for the March 3, 2020, Election, entitled "Ordinance 
amending the Administrative Code to establish Urgent Care SF ("the 
Initiative"), a mental health program designed to provide increased access 
to mental health services, substance use treatment, and clinically 
appropriate housing to homeless individuals with co-occurring mental 
health and substance use disorders; to require the Department of Public 
Health ("DPH") to immediately provide services to the hundreds of persons 
with the most acute behavioral health needs, and to expeditiously expand 
services to reach an estimated 4,000 persons; to require DPH to submit an 
annual report to the Mayor and the Board of Supervisors outlining the 
resources required to implement the Initiative; and to make it policy of the 
City and County of San Francisco to promote public safety by deploying 
police officers on foot and bicycle, enforcing laws prohibiting the 
possession of illegal drugs, and prioritizing the enforcement of drug laws 
against individuals who are offered and have refused the opportunity to be 
taken to a Drug Sobering Center." 
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This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

    
 By:  Victor Young, Assistant Clerk  
        Rules Committee 
 
Attachment 
 

c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer  
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning 

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines 
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not
result in a direct or indirect physical change in the 
environment.

Joy Navarrete 11/22/2019




